Dear members and friends of the International Society for Behçet's Disease!

Hopefully you had a good start into the New Year, and I wish you all the best for 2023! This time is so different all over the world, but this is a glance into the snow we have at the moment in the Tyrol, Austria.



Galtür im Schnee. (Foto: TVB Paznaun – Ischgl / Silvapark Galtür)

I now want to take the opportunity to thank again our past-president Prof. D. Haskard and his Executive Board. Since I took over the presidentship of ISBD from him at this wonderful meeting in Athens organized by Prof. P. Sfikakis, the Executive Board constantly pushed forward the projects, which Dorian and others had started before, especially the Webinars, the homepage and our Twitter account. Thank you for all the help and active support!

Therefore, on behalf of the Executive Board, I can now announce the next webinar on "Pediatric Behçet's disease" - further webinars will follow. This meeting will be on Webex and will be recorded. Join on your computer of mobile app.

Meeting details:

Thursday, 23 February 2023

14:00 | (UTC+01:00) Amsterdam, Berlin, Bern, Rome, Stockholm, Vienna | 2 hrs 15 mins

https://mhb-fontane.webex.com/mhb-fontane-en/j.php?MTID=m7173d1a6dd2673c0207cce7c7c0fabcb

Meeting number (access code): 2730 279 0908

Meeting password: cP5WmKppe55 (27596577 from phones)

Many thanks to all of you for your ongoing efforts for the patients, the national and international co-operations and the Society itself,

Michael Schirmer

President of the International Society for Behçet's Disease